Troop Committee Meeting Minutes

Boy Scout Troop 312

May 3, 2010

Members in attendance:  Mr. Wise, Chair; Mr. Lee, Scoutmaster; Mr. Cannon, Treasurer; Ms. McGregor, Secretary; Mr. Clamp, Chaplain; Mr. Barnes, Eagle Advisor; Mr. Rennebaum; Mr. Bebber, Outdoor/Activities; Mr. Croom, Camp Rainey Mountain; Mr. Heron; Mr. Lee; Mr. Fletcher; Mr. Cathcart; Mr. Izett; Ms. Izett; Mr. Jaques; Mr. Hunton, Jr.

Approval of April Troop Committee Minutes (McGregor/all)

Eagle Proposal (Warren Croom)

· Warren’s project is to renovate the loading area for handicapped clients of Joy in the Mourning Grief Counseling Center in Irmo. The project includes landscaping and renovating the handicapped access trail and ramp.

· Warren has a budget of about $375 to be raised via donations.

· Warren estimates he will need about 10 boys to help in late June or early July. “Mr. Corbett” will also assist.

· Project was approved.

Activity/Meeting Update (Richard Hunton, Jr.)

· At the May 18 meeting, scouts will be running an obstacle course. Leaders/adults are needed to sit at each station and tell scouts what to do at that station.

· The agenda for the meeting will be 1) general meeting, 2) obstacle course, 3) campout planning.

· There may be some conflicts, with CrossRoads’ awards ceremonies that night for some of the teams. Mr.’s Heron, Bebber, Fletcher, Jaques and Cathcart have volunteered to help.

Eagle Boards (Lee)

· Richard Hunton’s Eagle board will be held on May 18. His mock Eagle board will be May 16 at 4:00.

· Bryce McKinnon’s mock Eagle board will be on May 16 at 3:00.

Scoutmaster’s Report (Mr. Lee)

· The Hunting Island campout had good boys and good weather. The new boys won the skit contest. They had a good service on the boardwalk and the program was well-planned and executed. Mr. Bebber submitted a great write-up.

· PLC is good this session.

· Chaplain’s minutes are a nice addition to the troop meetings.

· Scoutmaster Lee will not be at the May 11 court of honor.

Treasurer’s Report/Camp Rainey Mountain (Mr. Cannon/Mr. Croom)

· There will be 5 of our Eagle scouts attending summer camp, so that will cost the troop. We are pleased that so many are attending.

· Only six of the scouts have not started paying for camp. All but three others are up to date, and the late scouts are new.

· Mr. Croom will send out camp course schedules with amounts owed.

· Mr. Cannon will not be at the May 4 meeting, so Mr. Ranta will collect any money that comes in. 

Mr. Heron (Crossovers)

· Of the thirteen new scouts, twelve remain. Ten of the twelve went on the Hunting Island campout.

· Pack 15 has asked about visiting our troop. Six boys would like to cross over. They will be invited to attend the meeting on May 4 or May 18, as the 11th is a court of honor.

Mr. Bebber (Outdoor/Activities)

· The next campout will be at the Whitten Center from May 21 – 23. The center is a facility for people who are handicapped or have special needs.

· Whitten Center is approximately 40 minutes away, and has a pavilion, parking and a pond. 

· The troop will do orienteering, service projects and fishing.

· Mr. Jaques requested that Rob Lee MC the campfire program as part of his Communications badge.

· The primary objective of this campout is to have fun.

· The grubbies will have their campout during the Mt. Rushmore trip on June 11 – 12. Mr. Clamp and Mr. Bebber will be among the adults that attend.

· National Hunting and Fishing Day will likely be cancelled.

· The Wildlife Federation would like the troop to help with an Earth Fair demonstration on Friday, May 14 from 4 – 7 pm.

Mr. Barnes (Eagle/OA)

· Warren Croom is working on his binder for Eagle.

· Matt Anderson presented his Eagle project. He was to have organized a work session for last weekend. Mr. Barnes has reminded him that he needs to be a leader and participate in the troop. He also needs to communicate with Mr. McGregor for web site updates and send e-mails regarding his project.

· Matt Barnes, Ryan Smith and Carter Edenfield went to the OA Dixie Fellowship. The group earned 3rd place in drums. Matt won the fancy dance competition. Carter and Ryan dressed out.

· The OA Ordeal is May 14 – 16. Nominated scouts need to register at the scout office. The next ordeal is the weekend in July when the boys return from Rainey Mountain. The last chance this year is in October. Any of the nominees who do not complete the ordeal this year will have to be nominated again next year to participate.

Mr. Wise (Trailer)

· Mr. Wise thanked Mr. Izett for the trailer design he submitted. He likes it as it is.

Mr. Croom (Camp Rainey Mountain/Weebelo Woods)

· 47 scouts have signed up for summer camp.  Mr. Clamp, Mr. Shelton, Mr. Bebber and Mr. Lee will attend at least part of the week. Camp will be Saturday to Saturday, July 10 – 17.

· Weebelo Woods is scheduled for September 17 – 19. The troop has been asked to participate in several areas. Ryan Smith will coordinate with Mr. Croom and respond.

· Mr. Lee and Mr. Croom are trying to arrange free physicals. They are currently scheduled for June 26th, but Mr. Lee will see if he can move them up. New forms are needed and available on line; scouts need annual physicals.

Mr. Clamp (Chaplain)

· Mr. Clamp has ordered 60 scout t-shirts like the current shirts. Cost will be $7.45 each. 

Mr. Rennebaum (Seabase 2011)

· We do not have a date or boat yet, but may be June 6 – 12. Interested scouts need to pay a deposit of $100 per person.

Mr. Jaques

· The list of merit badge counselors has been updated.

· Matt Heron qualified yesterday for the archery badge.

· Mr. Jaques is working toward his Wood Badge, which is a great program.

Other

· Mr. Croom will attend a planning roundtable at Westminster on May 13.

· New patrol badges can be obtained from Mr. Law.

· The 100th Anniversary Scout parade will be held on May 8.

